
NEOkla Minutes   August 13, 2019  
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst. RE, Betty 
Martin – Treasurer, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, Mike Tritt, and George Walker.  
The minutes of the July Meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize:  We tried a new format for the last event which 
worked well.  The next event will be on September 1 at Stroud. 
 
Road Racing Report – Neil Cox: The 2019 season is about over.  The next 
MiDiv event will be at Gateway in St. Louis Region.  AVRG has an event 
scheduled next year for the first weekend in April. 
 
Road Rally – Garry Deaton : Still working on an Area 51 Rally, but many of the 
roads that would normally be used are still underwater; others are gone 
completely.  Garry, Bob Strattan, and Jim Duea (Oklahoma Region) have 
checked out the new GPS Rally apps. 
 
Rally Cross – Jason Baney:  Bob Seelig owns property near Billings, 1&1/2 
hours from Tulsa, which he has offered for a rally cross event on August 24.  
Betty Martin moved to approve $500.00 for the event.  Neil Cox seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 
Jason Baney appointed Mike Tritt and Erin Groggins to serve on the nominating 
committee for 2020 officers. 
 
The next meeting will be on September 10 at Burnco on South Boston. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Marrtin 


